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BROWN DEER SPECIAL EVENTS COMMITTEE
JANUARY 19, 2022 MEETING MINUTES
HELD AS A HYBRID IN THE BROWN DEER DPW CONFERENCE ROOM
8950 NORTH ARBON DRIVE

The meeting was called to order at 5:34 p.m.                               

I.	Roll Call

In Person:  Donna Zimmer, Lisa Walker, Sandy Jones, Carla Teat, Debbie Woods

Via Zoom:  John Buckley, Emily Siegrist, Lindsey Vang

Absent: Dorinthia Robinson, Alternate Chandra Cooper

Also in attendance:  Caren Brustmann, Village Clerk
              
II.	Persons desiring to be heard

III.	Consideration of Minutes
A) December 15, 2021

It was moved by John Buckley and seconded by Debbie Woods to approve the minutes of the December 15, 2021 meeting.  The motion passed.

IV.	Unfinished Business
A) Discussion of possible Earth Day Event

After a discussion it was agreed that Emily Siegrist would contact the Beautification Committee and Because We Care to see if they would be interested in any assistance from our committee regarding their Arbor Day activities. An invitation would be extended for a joint meeting to be held at our February meeting.

V.  	New Business
A) 1st Fundraising Letter
Sandy Jones will set up a meeting with Caren Brustmann to produce the letter and get an updated listing of business in Brown Deer and surrounding area to which the letters would be sent.  Sandy has received a copy of a past letter that was sent out.

B) Raffle Request Letter
Sandy and Caren will also be working on the letter to go out requesting raffle prize donations.  

C) Things to be worked on for February
Pages of past beer vendor information is available for John Buckley to reference.  Since he was attending virtually he will get them as soon as possible.

Our new Park and Rec director will assist with obtaining the needed equipment and will be available to sign any needed contracts.

VI.	Committee Reports

A) Fundraising  
A possible Black History month soul food dinner fundraiser was discussed.  Sandy will look into the use of the Dolan Center.  Tickets could be sold prior to the event with a few additional dinners available to walk-ins.  The meals would be for pickup/carryout only.  A special Zoom meeting may be called to plan the event planned for February 26th. Carl Teat volunteered to assist Sandy as needed. Contact will be made with the schools to see if there would be a possibility of displaying any Black History Month school projects the night of the fundraiser at the Dolan Center.

An idea was suggested that since we once again have postponed the parade in 2022 that we might have an opening ceremony prior to opening the park for the celebration.  This will be discussed at a future meeting.

B) Publicity
The publicity chair was attending virtually and not available to hand off printed materials to.

C) Entertainment

D) Beer Tent
A request was made to search for a listing of beer tent volunteers that have been available. This information will be included with the packet to be given to John Buckley. 

E) Food Trucks
Discussion took place as to how many food trucks were enough.  It seems as if two food trucks would be good. It was suggested that a truck that served desserts such as shaved ice would be a good addition.  A printed list of food trucks that have been permitted in the village was given to the chair along with copies of pertinent letters. Food trucks will be used for the 4th of July Celebration and could be used for the Community Vibes concerts as well.

F) Volunteers

VII.	Scheduling of Next Meeting
	
A) February 16, 2022

The committee agreed to meet on Wednesday, February 16, 2022.

VIII.	Adjournment

John Buckley made a motion and it was seconded by Debbie Woods to adjourn the meeting. The motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

__________________________________
Donna B. Zimmer, Chairperson
